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PENTWATER TOWNSHIP BOARD 
PENTWATER COMMUNITY HALL 

327 S. HANCOCK STREET, PENTWATER, MI  49449 
 

Budget Workshop of Wednesday, February 24, 2021 
Via Zoom 

 

 
 
 
 
APPROVED MINUTES 

Supervisor Cavazos called the Budget Workshop to order at 10:00  
a.m. for the purpose of reviewing the 2021/2022 proposed 
Township General Fund, Cemetery and Fire Department Budgets. 
 
Members Present:  Flynn, Johnson, Cavazos, Holub and Douglas. 
 
Members Absent:  None 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
 
 
ROLL CALL 

No public present. 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS ON 
AGENDA ITEMS 
 

Supervisor Cavazos presented the tentative 2021/2022 General Fund 
Budget in the amount of $581,125   She indicated that the CPI/COLA is 
1.4% and recommended that the 2021/2022 Wage and Salary Schedule 
reflect 1.4% increase over the prior fiscal year.   
 
Discussion ensued and changes were made to several line items.    The 
changes below are the most notable. 

• It was agreed to increase the Zoning Administrator wages and 
fringes to reflect 4 days per week from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
and charge back 50% of the costs to the Village.   This change is 
contingent upon the Township and Village arriving at a 
satisfactory intergovernmental agreement. 

• The Transfer Station was amended to reflect wages and fringes 
for 2 and ½ days per week.  The Transfer Station will only be 
open two days per week with the additional half day of work 
done while the site is closed. 

• Concern was raised about the increase in legal fees.  It was 
determined that all calls to legal counsel must be approved by 
the Supervisor in advance. 

• New budget item of $7,500 for Park Place.  Funds to be held in   
a separate account by the Township Treasurer 

• New budget item of $10,000 for North End Park.  Funds to be 
held in a separate account by the Township Treasurer. 

 

FY 2020/2021 General 
Fund Budget 
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Discussed ensued about charging appropriate costs back to the 
Cemetery and Fire Department (i.e. accounts payable, payroll, general 
ledger, annual software support and purchase of new software).    The 
Supervisor and Clerk were charged with the responsibility of discussing 
the matter with the Fire Chief Smith and Officer Hasil. 
 
It was the unanimous consensus of the Board to approve the 
tentative Pentwater Township Budget in the amount of $611,489 to 
be formally approved at the March 10, 2021 Budget Hearing/Regular 
Meeting of the Township Board. 
 
The budget may be further amended once the Supervisor prepares and 
the Board accepts the Five-Year Capital Improvement Plan. 
 

Supervisor Cavazos presented the tentative 2021/2022 balanced 
budget of $92,268 for the Cemetery.    
 
Discussion ensued and the only change made was for the shared cost 
of the new BS&A software.  
 
It was the unanimous consensus of the Board to approve the 
tentative Pentwater Cemetery Budget in the amount of $97,428 to be 
formally approved at the March 10, 2021 Budget Hearing/Regular 
Meeting of the Township Board 
 
 

FY 2020/2021 Cemetery 
Budget 

Supervisor Cavazos presented the tentative 2021/2022 balance budget 
of $365,500 for the Pentwater Fire Department.  Discussion ensued. 
 
It was the unanimous consensus of the Board that the Supervisor and 
Clerk discuss indirect costs with the Fire Chief.  The budget will be 
formally approved at the March 10, 2021 Budget Hearing/Regular 
Meeting of the Township Board. 
 
 

FY 2020/2021 Pentwater 
Fire Department Budget 

The Budget Workshop was adjourned at 11.46 a.m.  by unanimous 
consent. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 

 
 
___________________________________             ___________   
Sue Ann Johnson, Township Clerk                                   Date 

Minutes Prepared by  
Sue Ann Johnson, Clerk 

 


